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 Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

We are pleased to share the results of the outcomes from our recent OFSTED inspection which took place on 

Wednesday 6th and Thursday 7th November 2019. 

 

We were thrilled that the school continues to be judged as a GOOD school. There are so many incredibly 

positive comments, which include:  

 

 Elm Park is a happy and friendly school 

 Pupils are polite and sociable. 

 All pupils benefit from learning at the school. 

 Pupils love learning because teachers make it fun. 

 The Early Years is a welcoming and interesting place for children to learn. 

 Staff care deeply about their pupils and are sensitive to their needs. 

 Leaders and teachers share a passion for igniting pupils’ enthusiasm and nurturing talents. 

 The acting headteacher leads with energy and enthusiasm.  She is fully committed to improving the 

school.  She is well supported by the acting deputy and the infant leader. 

 Governors are well informed about the school and support leaders well. 

 

As a school, we are not complacent and we are always trying to improve and as such we are very pleased that 

OFSTED also agreed with our school improvement priorities in relation to embedding our new curriculum 

(which we launched in September 2019) and continuing to improve communication with our families.  The 

report celebrated the effective interim leadership team that we have at Elm Park.  We believe this report is a 

validation of the incredible hard work and professionalism of all the staff, the hard work and behaviour of our 

children, the challenge provided by our Governing Body and the support of you as parents and carers.  

 

As a school community, we are very proud of our incredible school and it goes without saying that we will 

continue to strive to provide the best education for our children. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mrs Sandra Allen  Mrs Carol Bond 

Chair of Governors  Acting Headteacher 

 


